From:

To: <u>abortionlawreform</u>

Date: Tuesday, 28 June 2016 3:26:22 PM

Dear Members of Parliament.

With regards to the Bill before the House regarding late term abortions. We regard this barbaric act to contravene all that is right and decent in a so called "enlightened society". These poor defenceless children are being sacrificed because they are not wanted. What a tragedy! The fact that this Parliament is having to consider such a step is breath taking in the extreme. There are hundreds of childless couples out there who desire to have children but cant. Adoption! Why aren't they considered? Apart from the rights of the child, what about the mental well being of the mother who will need to live with her decision. What about the nursing staff and Doctors involved being forced to act against their will?

Please MPs do not allow this dreadful law to pass for the sake of the unborn child and for the sake of the stability of our society going down a treacherous path.

Sincerely, Bruce and Heather Jones